
 

 

2nd congress of Chilean Society of Oncology Pharmacy  

 
 
 
 
The 2nd congress of the Chilean Society of Oncology Pharmacy was held in the city of Santa Cruz, 
central of Chile, where the best red wines of Chile are produced, as well as the development of 
science, between the 3rd and the 5th November. 
This event was attended by 75 pharmacists from the oncology area, who work throughout Chile 
between Arica and Punta Arenas. In this meeting we were able to deepen different areas related to 
the oncological work as: Cancer law in Chile, clinical pharmacy, adherence to oral therapies, 
cardiotoxicity of oncological drugs, importance of pharmacokinetic individualisation in oncology, 
and new therapeutic options in CML, among others. 
On this occasion we were able to count on a variety of national and international speakers, including 
various representatives of governmental institutions, medical specialists and pharmacists specialist 
in the field. 
Among the international speakers we had the great honour of having the participation of an ESOP 
member such as Dr. Jean Vigneron, with the upgrade of stabilities and critical Reading or fan article 
on stability. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We were also able to count via streaming, with the participation of Dr. Ewelina Korczowska from 

Poland, with the topic White areas and surface contamination with antineoplastics and finally 

Monica Santimaria and Cecilia Giron from Italy. They spoke about radiopharmacy and its 

development in Italy, this last topic attracted our attention as a possible area of development for 

pharmacists. 

Afterwards, as is traditional in our meetings, we had a closing dinner, where we enjoyed the time 

and danced to encourage physical activity after 3 years of pandemic. 

 

Reported by Sara Aguayo Ulloa, Chile 
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